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ZHA Mission Statement 
The mission of the Zephyrhills Historical Association is to research, gather, and share local historical information with all 
generations, through our literature, programs, and scholarships, and to volunteer assistance to the Zephyrhills Depot Museum and 
WWII Barracks Museum. 

 

The next Zephyrhills Historical Association meeting will be held on Tuesday, August 5th at the 
Zephyrhills Depot Museum, 39110 South Avenue. The business meeting is scheduled for 6 p.m. 
and the program is at 7 p.m.  Refreshments include drinks, which are provided, and food 
brought in to share by members. 
 

Speakers 
 

Our speaker for the July meeting was Mike Mira, who owns and operates two restaurants in 
Zephyrhills, Maine-ly New England and the Island Breeze Cuban Café. Mike did talk a bit about 
his history here and about his two restaurants, but the bulk of his presentation had to do with 
The Rotary Club, an organization for which he has great passion. He shared great insights for us 
about the history of the organization and about the many great things theyȭÖÅ ÄÏÎÅ ÏÖÅÒ ÔÈÅ 
years in our community, in our country, and across the world. We enjoyed his presentation 
greatly! 

Louie Holt will once again be our program in August. The last time he was on the program he 
displayed about ninety pictures from just one of the folders he has prepared of historical 
pictures of Zephyrhills. He will be showing a different group of pictures this time. He continues 
to work on putting all this together so we will have a variety of programs to offer as an 
association. This is what we bought the equipment for two years ago, and we are thankful that 
Louie has taken on this responsibility. If his last presentation is any sort of guide we will have a 
fun and informative meeting. Come join us. 

On Losing a Friend 
 

We lost a true friend of the association on June 29, 2014 at about 7 
p.m. Cris White served in many capacities over the years, most 
recently as a board member, but he had just stepped down in 
January from the office of president. It seemed to many of us that 
the man never met a stranger. He brought good cheer wherever he 
went and immediately made friends with those whom he contacted. 
He was always willing to pitch in and help, whatever the need. 
Those shoes are going to be mighty tough to fill! 

 
 

 

 
Jeff Miller  

Pasco County Historian  

For a walk down memory lane visit 

www.fivay.org 

Please consider contributing old photos for the 

website. 

My email address is on the opening page 

 

http://www.fivay.org/
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CURRENT MEMBERSHIP 

Kevin Bahr Carolyn Dean Rex & Val Hiatt Kristin Meserve Tammy Kay Ryman 

Beverly Barnett PJ Denney Gregg Hilferding Jeff Miller Kim Sanders 

Elaine Benjamin Irene Dobson Louie Holt Barb & Rick Moore Mary Ann Sanders 

Art Bessinger Andra Douglas Maurice Humphries Dr. Rick Moore Tim Sanders 

John Bolender Mike Dukes Polly Humphries Donah Neal Linda Sante 

George Boone Vicki Elkins James Jarrett Gail Novak Margaret Seppanen 

Clereen Brunty Jim Ferguson Dan & Thea Johnson Elizabeth O'Dell Brantley Smith 

Kathy Burnside Jon Ferguson James & Jean Kaylor Margie Partain Jennifer Stevens 

Rosemary Carrigg Greg First Bill Kustes Dusty Perkins Patty Thompson 

Vera Chenkin Gail Geiger Jackie Lindsey Nancy Perkins Steve Turner 

Maryhelen Clague Nathan Geiger Terry Lindsey Bob & Penny Porter Terry Turner  

Carrie L. Clark Polly Gill James McElwee Jerry Pricher Leo Wagner 

Beanie Clements Stan Grams Herbert McGinnis Sandy Pricher Harry Wheeler 

John Clements Gina King Granger Roselyn McKell Rodney Rehrig John Wheeler 

Michael Cockill Lyden & Sue Green Jeff Meserve Sharon Reisman Cheri Wynne White 

Ken Cummings Betty Hall Judy Meserve Jim Ryals Jo White 
 

  
 

Editor:  Jerry Pricher, 5138 20th Street, Zephyrhills, FL  33542 
Phone:  813-788-2547 email:  jerry@pricher.net 

 Executive Board  
 
President . . . . . . . . . .  Jerry Pricher 
Vice President . . . . . . . . . .  Bill Kustes 
Secretary . . . . . . . . . .  Gail Geiger 
Treasurer . . . . . . . . . .  Jo White 
Alternate . . . . . . . . . .  Patty Thompson 
 

Board Members  
 

Nathan Geiger 
Bob Porter 

Penny Porter 
Polly Gill 

 
 Committees  
 
Ads for Tracks . . . . . . . . . .  Patty Thompson 
  Clereen Brunty 
Hospitality . . . . . . . . . .  Rose McKell 
Refreshments . . . . . . . . . .  Polly Gill 
  Carolyn Dean 
Newsletter . . . . . . . . . .  Jerry Pricher 
  Clereen Brunty 
Programs . . . . . . . . . .  Irene Dobson 
Scholarship . . . . . . . . . .  Margie Partain 
  Jerry Pricher 
 

Boardwalk Boosters  
Art Bessinger 
George Boone 
Clereen Brunty 

Maryhelen Clague 
Carrie Clark 

Carolyn Dean 
Jon Ferguson 

Greg First 
Polly Gill 

Stan Grams 
Gina Granger 

Louie Holt 
Bill Kustes 

Terry Lindsey 
Jackie Lindsey 
James McElwee 
Sharon Reisman 

Margaret Seppanen 
Brantley Smith 

Cheri Wynne White 
 

Scholarship Boosters  
Jay & Kathleen Burnside 

Betty Hall 
Jon Ferguson 
Gina Granger 

Cheri Wynne White 
George Boone 
Clereen Brunty 
Michael Cockill 
James McElwee 

Margaret Seppanen 
PJ Denney 
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P.E.O. Visit to Depot Museum  

Historical members, Sandy Pricher and 
Clereen Brunty were hostesses to the 
ladies of P.E.O. Chapter BG of Zephyrhills, 
Saturday, July 12th at the Depot Museum. 
They are also members of the P.E.O. 
organization as well. Other historical 
members, Louie Holt, presented a 
slideshow of old photos of Zephyrhills 
×ÈÉÌÅ "ÅÔÔÙ /ȭ$ÅÌÌ ÍÁÎÁÇÅÄ ÔÈÅ 'ÉÆÔ 3ÈÏÐȢ 

The ladies enjoyed their tour of the museum provided by curator, 
Victoria DeGeorge, who gave details of the model train display and 
artifacts. As a special surprise to the depot, Paul & Wanda 
Herrmann of Dade City, donated a push lawnmower originally built 
ÂÙ ÔÈÅ 2ÅÕÔÉÍÁÎÎȭÓ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ ρωςπȭÓ ×ÉÔÈ Á -ÁÙÔÁÇ ×ÁÓÈÉÎÇ ÍÁÃÈÉÎÅ 
engine. It even has the patented plate on top showing made in 
Zephyrhills, Fla. Also, Luan Gore donated a banner from the 
Zephyrhills High School Marching Band, which we believe was hand 
made by historical member, Irene Dobson, in the early 1970s.  Visit 
the Zephyrhills Depot Museum for an enjoyable trip back in time. 
These were the simpler days of living without computers, cell 
phones, and other high tech equipment of today. The museum is 
ÏÐÅÎ 4ÈÕÒÓÄÁÙȭÓ Ǫ &ÒÉÄÁÙȭÓ ωȡππ ÁȢÍȢ ÔÏ ρȡππ ÐȢÍȢ ÁÎÄ 3ÁÔÕÒÄÁÙȭÓ 
9:00 a.m. to noon. There is no admission fee! 
 

THE BIRTH OF THE ZEPHYRHILLS HISTORICAL ASSOCIATION 

The Zephyrhills Historical Association held its first meeting at the Chamber of Commerce on 
July 23, 1980 at 2:30 p.m. The primary purpose of this Association is to research and prepare 
ÍÁÔÅÒÉÁÌÓ ÆÏÒ ÉÎÃÌÕÓÉÏÎ ÉÎ Á ÓÅÑÕÅÌ ÔÏ -ÒÓȢ 4ÒÏÔÔÍÁÎȭÓ Ȱ(ÉÓÔory of Zephyrhills 1821-ρωςρȱȟ 
covering the period from 1921 to the present time and to preserve the history of Zephyrhills. 
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Mrs. Trottman mentioned that the story begins in 1922. At that time an oak tree was planted in 
ÆÒÏÎÔ ÏÆ -ÒÓȢ 4ÒÏÔÔÍÁÎȭÓ ÈÏÍe on 10th Avenue and 14th Street. 

The following comments were suggested: 

¶ We must decide just what sort of book to finish up with 

¶ Photographs are needed and hope somewhere to find one of Jesse Stebbins and 

grandfather Stebbins. 

¶ Should have a better picture of the little brown church in Crystal Springs 

¶ -ÒÓȢ -ÏÒÒÉÌÌ ÍÁÄÅ ÓÕÇÇÅÓÔÉÏÎ ÔÏ ÐÅÒÈÁÐÓ ÃÁÌÌ ÔÈÅ ÂÏÏË Ȱ2ÅÃÏÌÌÅÃÔÉÏÎÓȱ 

¶ Must mention Florida in title and first sentence in second book 

¶ Bob Johnson mentioned he had never seen picture of Air Base during World War II ɀ 

Alice has photographs of boys, but not of the building. Mrs. Trottman suggested Alice 

talk with Dr. Brownlee 

¶ A certificate is needed ɀ also picture of old band stand 

¶ )Ô ×ÁÓ ÓÕÇÇÅÓÔÅÄ ÔÈÁÔ *ÁÎÅÔ #ÒÕÖÅÒ ÃÏÎÔÁÃÔ Ï×ÎÅÒ ÏÆ -ÒȢ (ÅÒÂ 7ÁÙÍÁÎȭÓ ÃÏÌÌÅÃÔÉÏÎ ÏÆ 

pictures 

¶ Steve Spina plans to check Taylor Brown survivors 

A roll call was made by Alice Hall and each participant disclosed type of work to be contributed: 
 
Barbara Ohman   Share typing 
Christian Z. Paris   Leg work 
Dave Ayers    Give radio time 
Mrs. Vera C. Morrill   Work on years 12/1933-40 and 1953 
Mrs. Arlene Thornbury   Typing, meeting with those wishing to share information  
Monica Piat    Share typing Parke letter 
Lois Miller    Sit in on interviews (shorthand) 
Bob Johnson    Assist in sorting notes ɀ placing in chronological order 
Alice Hall (along with Lillian Graham) Assist in rough spots 
Lillian Graham    7ÏÒË ÏÎ ÔÈÅ σπȭÓ 
Steve Spina    !ÉÒÐÏÒÔ ÁÎÄ ÔÈÅ τπȭÓ ɀ research in Tampa 
Geraldine Kerr    Help with interview with Victor Johnson 
Janet Cruver    Picture of Airport 
C.F. Anderson    Working on library and teaching profession 
 
Alice Hall will have information at next meeting on photos of former mayors, etc. ɀ Oakside 
Cemetery ɀ veterans of six wars ɀ Civil, Spanish, American, World War I and II, Korean and 
Vietnam ɀ to be an historical site. 

Bob Johnson suggested writing to the Railroad Company requesting a lease to this Association 
and felt it important to do so now! 
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The following officers were nominated and elected 

 Mrs. Rosemary Trottman -- President 
 Mayor Bob Johnson  -- Vice President 
 Mrs. Lillian Graham  -- Secretary 

 
Steve Spina will handle publicity 

The next meeting will be held August 20, 
1980, Wednesday at 2:30 at the Chamber of 
Commerce, council chambers. 

Byron Kennedy, a publisher interested in 
publishing the second volume, would be 
available to talk with us at a future meeting. 
Mr. Kennedy will bring books and show the 
type of work he will do for us. 

Paul Camp of the University of South Florida 
Historical Library would like papers and 
manuscript to preserve in the Library at the 
Tampa campus. 
 

The 44 th  Annual ZHS Alumni, Faculty & Friends Reunion  

In honor of this annual friendship celebration, Clereen Brunty and Madonna Wise have 
chronicled the evolution of the alumni reunion process in our area.  The very first  Zephyrhills 
Alumni gathering occurred in 1931 when graduates from the classes of 1928, 29 and 30 
congregated at Sunset Beach at Lake Pasadena.  The News reported that music was provided by 
Uncle Frank Tousey, the genial proprietor of Sunset Beach, who was known for his one-man 
band entertainment.  A business meeting was held and the officers of the first group were 
Arthur Austin, President; Tillie Reutimann, Vice President; Edith Plank, Recording Secretary; 
Sadie Turner, Corresponding Secretary and Charlie Slater, Treasurer. No doubt the Stock 
Market Crash and subsequent Great Depression ended the first alumni reunion efforts but it did 
re-emerge many years later in 1971. 
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The modern-day alumni group was spearheaded by Jaynell LeHeup Vickers and born out of her 
own ZHS class of 1950 which graduated 28 students.  At the twentieth reunion bash of the class 
of 1950, several commented that they would enjoy reconnecting with friends and former 
classmates from other classes as well. Jaynell, known for her energy and willingness to take 
charge, engaged the challenge and became the organizer for just such a project. She worked for 
many years in coordinating the alumni event.  Jaynell LeHeup Vickers also wrote a column in 
the Zephyrhills News for awhile and was a tireless supporter of ZHS. She passed away in 2007 
and will of course, be missed at future events.  While at ZHS, Jaynell was a cheerleader, class 
secretary, a member of the cast of the plays, Fantasy in the Attic which she and her classmates 
wrote and the comedy, Boarding House under the direction of their teacher, Matilda Clement. 

What were things like in 1950 in Zephyrhills? The public school in Zephyrhills (the only one 
back then) opened that year with a record enrollment of 673 of which 281 were high school 
students.  In Pasco County there were nineteen total schools (before integration-Ȭρτ ×ÈÉÔÅȟ υ 
ÃÏÌÏÒÅÄ ÓÃÈÏÏÌÓȭɊ ×ÉÔÈ ÓÃÈÏÏÌ ÁÔÔÅÎÄÁÎÃÅ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ ÅÎÔÉÒÅ ÃÏÕÎÔÙ ÁÔ σȟωππȢ ! ×ÈÏÐÐÉÎÇ ÔÏÔÁÌ ÏÆ σω 
school buses transported children throughout the county (Source: Zephyrhills News, September, 
1950). 

ZHS alumni and friends are well aware of the tremendous growth of the school and county as 
many have lived these changes and endured the growing pains.  Throughout the time however, 
the school has been a source of constancy and regeneration.  

This year is no different when over 400 past and present students, family, teachers, 
administrators and friends of Zephyrhills High School gathered to enjoy the 44th Alumni 
Reunion at the Zephyrhills Lions Club. The covered-dish luncheon brought in some wonderful 
ȰÈÏÍÅ ÃÏÏËÉÎÇȱ ÁÎÄ ÌÏÔÓ ÁÎÄ ÌÏÔÓ ÏÆ ÄÅÓÓÅÒÔÓȢ 

Jerry Pricher, President of the Alumni Association gave the welcome and our newest Mayor, 
Gene Whitfield, led in the pledge to the flag. A moment of silence was given for those classmates 
who are no longer with us.  

After the luncheon, President Pricher 
recognized the oldest graduates present 
who were again, Vance Forbes, Class of 1933 
and his lovely wife, Norma (Stone) Forbes, 
Class of 1937. They recently celebrated their 
75th wedding anniversary!!! 

The youngest graduates present were our 
recent graduates from Class of 2014, 
Zackery Ross, Charity Cangro, John Cooksey, 
and Kaitlin Greenough. 

The alum traveling the farthest all the way 
from Oregon was Nancy (Overhuls) Robinson, Class of 1964. She was also celebrating her 50th 
reunion with other classmates.  

 
 

 

In Memory of 
 

Ryals Furniture Exchange  
And Great Parents 

Powell & Maude Ryals  
 

From son James 
 

God Bless America 
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The family with most members present went to the Stephenson Family with 11 in 
ÁÔÔÅÎÄÁÎÃÅȡ 2ÅÕÂÅÎ Ǫ *ÅÁÎÅÔÔÅ ɉ+ÉÎÇɊ #ÒÁ×ÆÏÒÄ ȭυτȟ 2ÏÇÅÒ "ÌÁËÅ ȭυψȟ -ÁÒÃÏ 3ÔÁÎÌÅÙ ȭχςȟ 
#ÈÅÒÉ ɉ$ÕËÅÓɊ ,ÏÎÇ ȭχπȟ ,ÁÕÒÉÅ ɉ$ÕËÅÓɊ -ÉÔÃÈÅÌÌ ȭχςȟ -ÁÒÙ ɉ3ÔÅÐÈÅÎÓÏÎɊ 3ÐÅÎÃÅÒ ȭυπȟ 
Diane (Ravello) CÁÌÚÏÎ ȭχφȟ 2ÕÔÈÉÅ ɉ+ÉÎÇɊ "ÌÁËÅ ȭυψ ÁÎÄ *ÏÎ 3ÔÅÐÈÅÎÓÏÎ ȭφφȢ 

#ÁÒÏÌÙÎ ɉ0ÏÒÔÅÒɊ -ÏÒÒÉÓȟ ȭχτ ×ÏÎ ÔÈÅ υπȾυπ ÄÒÁ×ÉÎÇȢ 4×Ï :(3 ÓÃÈÏÌÁÒÓÈÉÐ ÒÅÃÉÐÉÅÎÔÓ 
were present, Charity Cangro was awarded the Zephyrhills Alumni Association CAPS 
Award and Kaitlin Greenough was awarded the Zephyrhills Historical Association 
Award. 

Several teachers, past and 
present, from the five 
Zephyrhills schools attended 
the reunion. Some are even 
graduates of Zephyrhills High 
School who later joined the 
District of Pasco County 
School System. Amongst the 
group were Ellen Palmer, Jerry 
Pricher '69, Coach John 
Clements, Principal Louis 
Freijo and wife, Glenda Freijo, 
Bernice (Curtis) Rooks '40, Bill 
Baker '54, Nancy (Massey) 

Perkins '70, Liz Geiger, Lynn (Nichols) Timmons '60, Luan Gore '77, Vivian Johns, Bill 
Kustes, Ron Jeffries, Charmaine (Barrow) Long '71, John Geiger, Charles Rodgers, Dale 
Palmer Ȭφω, Alan Knight. 

The ZHS Alumni Reunion is always held on the last Sunday in June at the Zephyrhills 
,ÉÏÎÓ #ÌÕÂ ÏÎ $ÅÁÎ $ÁÉÒÙ 2ÏÁÄȢ #ÏÍÅ ÊÏÉÎ ÕÓȣ 
 

 
 


